
WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATIONS ACT 1984 – SECTION 23 
 

PROPOSED VARIOUS HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT WORKS  
 

A3400 BIRMINGHAM ROAD, STRATFORD-UPON-AVON.  
 
 

Warwickshire County Council hereby gives notice of its intention to action the listed highway 
improvement works to promote active travel and minimise congestion along Birmingham 
Road.  
 

1. Decommission the existing Puffin crossing on Birmingham Rd near Park Road. 
2. Install a Toucan crossing on Birmingham Rd near Maybrook Road. 
3. At the traffic signal junction of Birmingham Rd / Hamlet Way the removal of the 

existing pedestrian facility on the east-west arm of Birmingham Road. 

4. Decommission the existing traffic signal junction on Birmingham Rd / Western Road. 
5. Install a Parallel crossing on Western Road near Birmingham Road. 

 
A copy of this notice and a plan showing the location of the proposals can be inspected at 
(1) Warwickshire Direct in Shire Hall, Market Place, Warwick, CV34 4RL and at (2) Stratford-
on-Avon District Council, Elizabeth House, Church St, Stratford-upon-Avon, CV37 6HX 
during opening hours. 
 
The plan is also available to view on our website https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/road-
works-maintenance/proposed-traffic-signal-pedestrian-crossings/2 or please use the contact 
details below to request a copy. 
 
Any enquiries relating to the proposals may be made to Mr Bhupinder Kandola, Engineering 
Design Services, Warwickshire County Council.  Any  objections or representations to the 
proposals, which must be in writing and specify the grounds on which they are made, should 
be addressed to Bhupinder Kandola, Engineering Design Services, Infrastructure, Planning 
and Environment, Communities Directorate, Shire Hall Post Room, Northgate Street,  
Warwick, CV34 4RL or sent by email to a3400birminghamroad@warwickshire.gov.uk 
Objections, representations, and the name of the objector or person making a 
representation, will normally be treated as public information and may be published.   
 
For further information on how Warwickshire County Council processes personal data 
please refer to the Customer Privacy Notice which is available at 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/privacy).  Objections and representations must be sent so 
as to be received by 28 May 2025.  
 
The Council regrets any inconvenience that may be caused due to the works.   
 
 

Steve Smith  
Director for Infrastructure, Planning and Environment 

Communities Directorate 
 
Shire Hall, Warwick 
1 May 2025 
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